Birth and Deaths

Card of Thanks, in Memoriams, Engagements

DIED

GUERIN, Géralda - At the Centre Hébergement Ormstown on December 21, 2006 at the age of 82 years passed away Miss Géralda Guérain, daughter of the late Pierre Guérin et the late Lucienne Daoust. She leaves to mourn her brothers and sisters Jeanne D'Arc (late John), Pierrette (Guy), Claire (Jean-Guy), late Normand (Ghislaine), Liliane (Claude), and Camille (Jeannette), many nieces, nephews, relatives and friends. Thank-you to Dr. Blonde and the staff of the Centre Hébergement Ormstown for the quality care Géralda received. The funeral will be held at a later date. Funeral arrangements entrusted to McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown, 450,829,2214.

KELEN, Dr. Andrew - Physician, from Ormstown, Quebec, Retired to Ottawa, - In Ottawa, on Saturday, December 16, 2006, at the age of 88 years. Born in Budapest, Hungary. Survived by his wife Dr. Marian Francis-Kelen. Loving father of Michael and his wife Sheila. Sari and her husband Philip Prince, Stephen and his wife Paisley Woodward, Susan and her husband Peter Ferguson and Wendy and her husband Tim Soper. Will be fondly remembered by grandchildren: Andrew, Julia, Christopher-Thomas, William, Derek, Avi. Sarah, Jonathan and Alice. Dear brother of Madeline Eden. Dr. Kelen trained at McGill University, the Montreal Neurological Institute and the Mayo Clinic. He practised Medicine for 38 years, including as a Captain in the Medical Corps of the Canadian Army overseas in WWII and as an internist and family physicial in Ormstown, Quebec. If desired, donations may be sent to the Montreal Neurological Institute, Neuro Development Office, 3801 University Street, Montreal, Quebec, H3A 2B4 or The Women's Auxiliary, Barrie Memorial Hospital, 28 Gale Street, Ormstown, Quebec, JOS 1K0. Condolences, donations at: www.mcgarryfamily.ca

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Rev. John S. Anderson would like to thank Rev. Birgit Neuschild for the service and the ladies of Howick United Church for the lovely reception which followed. We would also like to express our appreciation to those who called, visited, brought flowers, sent cards and to those who made charitable donations in memory of our father. Special thanks to Linda, the staff and residents of Maison La Source Bleue as well as Dr. Vandor and the staff at Barric Memorial Hospital for their kindness and assistance to our father. We greatly appreciated the special efforts of Mrs. Jean Templeton and the other ladies of the church who assisted our father in hospital and who helped our family throughout the entire period.